Rock Ridge PTO



400 Heritage Ave, Castle Rock, CO 80104

Rock Ridge PTO Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, March 9, 2021

Meeting held via Zoom

1. Welcome - Lydia

2. School Report - Mr. Mosby

- We are seeing a decrease in Covid symptoms/cases. Have one class quarantined through the end of the week.
- The budget hasn't been formally approved by the district, but should be soon. We will not have a decrease in staffing next year.
- We have lots of new families registering (~15 kids). We need to check if welcome packs have been going out.
- We are looking forward to Spring Break!
- Virtual Learning survey has been sent by the district, please fill out if you are planning on online learning for the 2021-2022 school year.

3. February Minutes Approval - Allison

Allison presents the minutes. Paula Motion, 2nd Lydia. All for, none against.

4. Treasurer Report - Paula

- a. Starting balance from last meeting \$24586.76
- b. Income
 - i. Paint Night \$202.00
- c. Expenses

- i. CC Fees (6.67)
- ii. Flowers (76.53)
- iii. Paint Night Supplies (45.34)
- iv. Paint Night Dinner (29.24)
- v. Parent Teacher Conferences (298.47)
- d. Ending Balance \$24332.51

5. Grant Requests - Paula

- 1. Moderate Needs \$119.88 for education.com subscription. Lessons, games, songs, and can assign to students. Vote: All for, none against
- 2. School Health Improvement Team \$125.00 for Kindness Week banner. Will be student designed. Vote: All for, none against
- 3. 6th grade \$400 for graduation t-shirts. Vote: all for, none against.
- 4. Kindie \$60.00 for books for units of study. Vote: all for, none against.

6. Vote to Increase Budget - Lydia

We need to vote to increase the grant budget for our staff. Mr. Lentz is looking at putting a rock wall in the gym. Vote: all for, none against.

7. Paint Night Review - Lydia

Went great! Kids all had a great time and their artwork turned out well! Pictures were submitted to be included in yearbook. PTO supplied dinner for Ms. Gonzalez and Ms. Kia for their help.

8. April Board Elections - Lydia

We have had a few people reach out but no real interest. We NEED to have people join to keep the PTO going. Please reach out and have people contact us with any interest. We will be having an info night on April 6.

9. Teacher Appreciation Week - Lydia

We need a committee to lead this. We typically do something for our staff each day during the week: food, gifts, etc. Thinking about Crumbl Cookies one day. Let us know if you'd like to help!

10. Rock Ridge Run - Lydia

We are starting to think about next year's run. If you are interested in joining this committee please let us know! Most of the planning is done now through the start of next school year. Everything is already laid out so we don't need to recreate the wheel.

10. Announcements/Miscellaneous

- 6th grade graduation we will be offering yard signs which can be purchased and delivered through the vendor
- Sip n Chats we didn't have any participation for the last one and won't be continuing this year.
- Valentines for Staff we gave flowers to each staff member. Spent about \$125 with \$50 donated from Sam's Club
- Conferences we had a mom purchase \$300 worth of snacks to stock the lounge.